เอกสารประกอบการอบรมภาษาอังกฤษ สำหรับการสอบ ก.พ.

การสอบ ก.พ. คืออะไร?

การสอบ ก.พ. เป็นการสอบคัดเลือกบุคคลเพื่อเข้าไปทำงานให้กับหน่วยงานราชการซึ่งรับสมัครทั้งผู้ที่จบ การศึกษาและผู้ที่กำลังศึกษาชั้นปีสุดท้ายของระดับปวช.,ปวท., ปวส., อนุปริญญา, ปริญญาตรี, หรือปริญญาโท การสอบเพื่อวัดความรู้ความสามารถทั่วไป (ภาค ก.)

แบ่งออกเป็น 2 ประเภท ได้แก่

คะแนนไม่ต่ำกว่าร้อยละ 50

ส่วนที่ 1 วิชาความรู้ความสามารถทั่วไปและวิชาภาษาไทย ส่วนนี้มีคะแนน 150 คะแนน

วิชาความรู้ความสามารถทั่วไป 100 คะแนน วิชาภาษาไทย 50 คะแนน

ส่วนที่ 2 วิชาภาษาอังกฤษ ส่วนนี้มีคะแนน 50 คะแนน วิชาภาษาอังกฤษมีคะแนนเต็ม 50 คะแนน จากคะแนนรวมทั้งหมด 200 คะแนน และในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ ต้องได้

ผู้เข้าสอบมีเวลาในการทำข้อสอบภาค ก. ทั้งหมด 160 นาที ซึ่งผู้เข้าสอบสามารถแบ่งสรรเวลาในแต่ละ วิชาตามความเหมาะสม โดยแนะนำว่าควรใช้เวลากับวิชาภาษาอังกฤษไม่เกิน 45 นาที ซึ่งจะใช้เวลาเฉลี่ยประมาณ 1 นาที 40 วินาทีในแต่ละข้อ โดยในส่วนของข้อสอบวิชาภาษาอังกฤษจะมีทั้งหมด 4 ตัวเลือก และข้อสอบมี ทั้งหมด 25 ข้อ

สิ่งที่วัด	รูปแบบคำถาม	คำสั่ง	จำนวนข้อ
Conversation ข้อ 1-5	Long Conversation	เลือกคำตอบที่เหมะสมที่สุด	5
Vocabulary ข้อ 6-10	Meaning in context (เติมลงในช่องว่าง)	เลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุดลงในช่องว่าง	5
Structure ข้อ 11-15	Sentence Completion	เลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุด	5
Reading	Email, Letter, และ Announcement	อ่านบทความและเลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุด	5
ข้อ 16-25	Reading passage	อ่านบทความและเลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุด	5

เนื้อหาที่ใช้ในการอบรมนี้อ้างอิงจากหนังสือ Intensive ก.พ. ภาษาอังกฤษ โดย Mr. Buff & Ms. Aood (2562)

ข้อสอบวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ ภาค ก. จะแบ่งได้ตามพาร์ทดังนี้

CONVERSATION

เทคนิคการทำข้อสอบพาร์ท CONVERSATION และตัวอย่างข้อสอบ

- 1. ดู**สถานการณ์**ก่อนว่า เป็นสถานการณ์ประเภทไหน ซึ่งอยู่บนสุดของแต่ละข้อ เพราะจะทำให้เรา สามารถคาดการณ์ได้ว่า บทสนทนาควรจะเป็นในทิศทางไหน
- 2. ดู**ตัวละคร**ว่าใคร พูดกับใคร เช่น หัวหน้าคุยกับลูกน้อง แสดงว่าลูกน้องต้องพูดจานอบน้อมจ่อหน้า หัวหน้า และให้ความเคารพ ดังนั้น คำตอบไม่สามารถที่จะไม่สามารถที่จะกระโชกโฮกฮากได้
 - 3. ด**ูบริบทรอบข้าง**ต้องไปในทิศทางเดียวกัน

ตัวอย่างข้อสอบ

1-3 At the market		
Steven:	How much are you selling this for?	
Seller:	lt's \$10.	
Steven:	Are you serious?1	
Seller:	I can give you a discount.	
Steven:	I will give you \$7 for it.	
Seller:	Sorry, \$8 is my final price.	
Steven:	\$7.50 sounds better to me.	
Seller:	\$8	

1.

- 1. It's way too expensive
- 2. I couldn't agree more
- 3. I'm mad at you
- 4. You shouldn't do that

1		- I I - I	1			-1
Ι.	you	snould	be a	salesperson	one	day

- 2. that's unbelievable
- 3. that's more than enough
- 4. I can't come down so much

VOCABULARY

เทคนิคการทำข้อสอบพาร์ท VOCABULARY และตัวอย่างข้อสอบ

1. ใช้ประโยชน์จากบริบทที่โจทย์ให้มา	เพื่อแสดงความเป็นเหตุเป็นผลของบริบท
ตัวอย่างข้อสอบ	

1. The impact of technology on the future of work will drastically	
the number of available jobs.	

- 1. benefit
- 2. contribute
- 3. increase
- 4. reduce

2. ใช้ประโยชน์จากคำเชื่อม

ตัวอย่างข้อสอบ

2. The southern white rhino popula	ation recovered from the 19 th century
but still faces an intense poaching	

1. threat

2. distinction

3. Discrimination

4. extinction

STRUCTURE

เทคนิคการทำข้อสอบพาร์ท STRUCTURE

1) หา Verb แท้ในประโยคก่อน Verb แท้คืออะไร?

การที่จะเป็นประโยคได้จะต้องมีทั้งส่วนภาคประธานและภาคแสดง ส่วนภาคแสดง ขอใช้คำว่า Verb แท้ ซึ่งจะผันตามประธานของประโยค เช่น The man is a physician and works very hard. โดยมี is และ works เป็น Verb แท้ในที่นี้ แต่ถ้ามี who ซึ่งเป็น Relative Pronoun ข้างหน้า is ในส่วน ของ who is a physician and works very hard จะทำหน้าที่เป็นแค่ส่วนขยายที่มาขยาย The man และจะไม่มี Verb แท้ในประโยคนี้

2) หาประธานของประโยคให้เจอ และดูว่าเป็นเอกพจน์หรือพหูพจน์ และ Verb แท้จะผันตามประธาน ดังกล่าว

เช่น ใน Present Simple ถ้าประธานเป็นเอกพจน์ Verb แท้จะต้องเติม –s หรือ –es เช่น The beliefs is understandable. ถือว่าผิด เพราะ The beliefs เป็นพหูพจน์ ดังนั้น Verb แท้ที่ตามมาจึง ต้องแก้เป็น are

3) ดูว่าในประโยค ประธานกระทำเอง (Active) หรือถูกกระทำ (Passive)

ถ้าเป็น Passive จะมีโครงสร้าง: V. to be + V.3 เช่น the man was attacked by a thief.

4) เช็คว่าใช้ Tense ถูกต้องหรือไม่

เช่น They go to Bangkok once a week. ไม่ใช่ They are go to Bangkok once a week.

5) เช็คเรื่อง	าต่างๆ			
	เช่น Part of Speech, Participles, Relative Clauses, และเรื่องอื่นๆ			
กรณีที่	6) ใช้ประโยชน์จาก Conjunction และ Connector เพื่อให้เข้าใจโจทย์มากขึ้นว่า ข้อนี้พูดถึงเรื่องอะไร และคาดเดาทิศทางว่าจะออกมาในทางไหน ใน กรณีที่ ไม่เข้าใจว่า โจทย์พูดถึงเรื่องอะไร หรือมีคำศัพท์ที่ไม่รู้			
7) เช็ค Me	eaning ของ Vocabulary และโครงสร้า	างของ Phrasal Verb ในปร	ะโยค	
เช่น Consumers are concerned abut their privacy online. ซึ่งจะเห็นได้ว่า consume นั้นมีคำนามหลายตัว ดังนั้นเราจึงต้องรู้ว่าในบริบทไหนที่จะต้องใช้ศัพท์คำใดเพื่อให้เข้ากับบริบทมากที่สุด				
ตัวอย่าง	ตัวอย่างข้อสอบพาร์ท STRUCTURE			
1. The US economy exceeded expectations in April with the unemployment rate dropping to 3.6 percent, the lowest level December 1969.				
1. on	2. at	3. for	4. since	
2. Despite their being fined for illegal Amazon forest, deforestation in the Amazon has jumped an alarming 54 percent.				
1. lose	2. losing	3. loss	4. lost	

เนื้อหาที่ใช้ในการอบรมนี้อ้างอิงจากหนังสือ Intensive ก.พ. ภาษาอังกฤษ โดย Mr. Buff & Ms. Aood (2562)

READING

เทคนิคการทำข้อสอบ Part Reading รูปแบบ Email Letter และ announcements

รูปแบบ email Letter และ announcements นั้นจะเป็นใหญ่ๆ ได้เป็นสีคำถาม นั่นก็คือ purpose capillary Detail และ implication

Purpose: การหาจุดประสงค์ของบทความมีเทคนิคที่ไม่ต่างจากการหา main idea โดยสามารถสังเกตได้จากมี การพูดถึงสิ่งนั้นอยู่บ่อยครั้ง main idea นั้นจะต้องไม่กว้างจนเกินไป ไม่แคบจนเกินไป และสามารถจะเป็นตัวแทน ของทั้งบทความได้อย่างเป็นเอกภาพ เพียงแต่สามารถใช้เทคนิคจากการดูตำแหน่งของผู้เขียน และผู้รับ รวมกับ main idea ของบทความ หรือสังเกตได้จากหัวข้อในรูปแบบอีเมล

คำถามประเภท	: The purpose of this email is
	What is the purpose of this Letter?
	The purpose of this announcement is

Vocabulary: คำถามประเภทนี้จะได้เปรียบถ้าเรามีคลังคำศัพท์ในหัวเยอะ เพราะจะทำให้เราใช้เวลาในการคิด น้อย ข้อควรระวังคือ คำถามที่มี ได้หลายความหมายสามารถทักคนที่ไม่อ่านบทความอย่างละเอียดด้วยอย่างเช่น Light ที่แปลว่า เบา แต่ในช้อยส์ มีดักคำว่าแสงไว้ ดังนั้นเราควรจะอ่านบทความให้ละเอียดก่อนเสมอเพื่อจะไม่เสีย คะแนนในข้อแบบนี้

คำถามประเภท : The Word "......"mean_____.

Anna Smith (บอกชื่อผู้รับ)

Human Resources Manager (บอกตำแหน่งผู้รับ)

Unique **(บอกชื่อบริษัทผู้รับ)**

230 Park Ave S, New York,

NY 10003-1502,US

25 November, 2019

To Anna Smith, (บอกชื่อผู้รับ)

I am writing this letter to announce that there will be an organization-wide business meeting every other week. The meeting

The meeting held internally within the company will increase the opportunity for discussions between employees and senior leadership in the organization and allow employees to raise questions, and respond within the company as well as to share their updates. Consequently, the voice of employees is to be heard and their milestones shared.

A poll showed that a majority of employees feel that managers do not spend enough time explaining goals and plans. By offering the discussion will encourage the conversation between managers and employees, so that everyone in the team is on the same page. This will also improve the engagement of employees and strive for complete transparency in a less formal setting.

Not only that, the meeting will help new employees to be recognized by introducing themselves in front of their colleagues and cultivate the sense of organization's culture. Yours sincerely,

Helen Johnson (บอกชื่อผู้เขียน)

Human Resources Director (บอกตำแหน่งผู้เขียน)

Unique **(บอกชื่อบริษัทผู้เขียน)**

1. What is the purpose of this email?

- 1. To recruit new employees
- 2. To improve the relationship between managers and employees
- 3. To propose an organization-wide business meeting
- 4. To introduce an organization-wide business meeting

2. How often will the meeting be held?

- 1. every week
- 2. every two weeks
- 3. every three weeks
- 4. every four weeks

3. In the meeting, employees have a chance to_____.

- 1. increase their salary 2. share their success stories
- 3. become a manager 4. explain goals and plans

TEST 1

PART ONE: CONVERSATION (ITEMS 1-5)

Choose the most appropriate choice for each question.

At the bus stop
Oliver : Excuse me, is this bus going to the city hall?
Rebecca : Yes. Actually bus number 1 goes there and so does number 3
Oliver : Do you know where I should get off?
Rebecca : 1
Oliver : Normally, how often does the bus come?
Rebecca : 2 .
Oliver :3
Rebecca: If I'm not mistaken, it costs \$2.
Oliver: Oh really? 4 At first, I thought it would be around \$5.
Rebecca: Don't forget to get off at the right stop.
Oliver: Thank you. <u>5</u> .

1.)

- 1. Bus number 1 is arriving
- 2. The stop after the next one
- 3. You can pay on the bus
- 4. It depends

- 2.)
 - 1.lt comes every 15 minutes.
 - 2.There are hundreds of them
 - 3. You have to wait long enough
 - 4. It doesn't matter
- 3.)
- 1. How much is the fare to the city hall
- 2. What if I don't pay the fare
- 3. How can I know when to get off
- 4. Do I need to pay
- 4.)
- 1. I don't want to believe
- 2. I think it's too expensive
- 3. This is outrageous
- 4. This is cheaper than what I expected
- 5.)
- 1. Glad to see you again
- 2. Sorry to bother you
- 3. I really appreciate your help
- 4. I didn't mean to

PART TWO : VOCABULARY	(ITEMS 6-10)
6. A researchert	he vulnerabilities and threats of a new product that was recently
launched onto the market.	
1. attached	3. experimented
2. disclosed	4. suspended
7. Many health reports called	d for a reduction in the amount of red meat in order to
avoid chronic obstructive pu	lmonary disease.
1. consumed	3. treated
2. Manufactured	4. Warned
8. Thousands of cases of der	ngue fever in Bangladesh have been reported within this month, the
country's worst dengue	<u>.</u>
1. outcome	3. outbreak
2. Outrage	4. outlook
9. Indonesia will its c	apital city from Jakarta, one of the fastest-sinking cities in the
world, potentially to Palangk	zaraya,
on the island of Borneo.	
1. Remove	3. recover
2.reduce	4. Relocate
10. Millennials, the most luc	rative group in the tourism market, prefer to travel abroad rather
than to destination:	S.
1. domestic	3. seasonal
2. International	4.unprecedented

Choose the best answer.	
11. the manager hopes that we learn	from our mistake and do not take too seriously.
1. something	3. anything
2. one thing	4. Either
12. If Bangkok had the same populat	ion density as Alaska, only 665 people the city.
1. Inhabit	2. will inhabit
3. would inhabit	4. would have inhabited
13. The research has suggested that	parents should tryscreen time for children as
too much time in front of screens ca	n lead to eye strain.
1.limit	3. to limit
2.limited	4. to be limited
14. Vitamin B12 plays an essential ro	le in keeping the body's nerves and blood cells
1.heal	2. healing
3. Health	4. healthy
15. We realized that someone	our home before we returned from the cinema.
1. breaks into	2. broke into

4. had broken into

3. has broken into

PART FOUR: READING (ITEMS 16-20)

Read the following passage and choose the best answer for each question

From: alan_smith@ergochair.com

To: Jonathan@gmail.com

Date: 2 September,2020

Subject: Product replacement

This email concerns the claim you submitted on 1 September, 2019. Before even attempting to explain the reasons leading to this unintended mistake, I would like to sincerely apologize to you for any inconvenience this may has caused.

At Ergo Chair, customer satisfaction is something that we take very seriously and would never compromise under any circumstances. We take full responsibility for the error and we guarantee that such an incident will not occur in the future In our attempt to serve you better, we are going to provide you with a replacement product. I hope you find our response satisfactory and up to your expectations. This is the least that we can do to address the unintentional inconveniences that we caused.

As extra measures to our unconditional commitment to customer satisfaction, we have decided to introduce a checklist of product specifications plus increased testing. including for safety and function. These precautions will ensure that defective products will not be shipped again in the future. The delivery will be shipped as soon as you age to accept our offer.

Thank you for raising this matter and giving us an opportunity to perform even better. if you have any questions or doubts, please do not hesitate to contact us at any time Best regards

Alan Smith

Customer Support

16. The	purpose of this email is	<u>.</u>			
	1.to investigate a customer's complaint				
	2.to demonstrate how attentive the company is to the problem				
	3. to apologize for a mistake the company made				
	4. to retain its valuable customers				
17.The	word "unintentional" means _	<u>.</u>			
	1. accidental	3.hazardous			
	2.optimistic	4. Impressive			
18. Wha	at is the cause of the custom	er's dissatisfacti	ion?		
	1. poor accessibility	3. a defective	product		
	2. bad services	4. late deliver	у		
19. The	company handled the probl	em by	<u>.</u>		
	1. repairing the product		2. offering a product replacement		
	3. giving a discount		4. offering free shipment		
20. The	company will avoid this prol	olem again by .	<u> </u>		
	1. improving its quality assurance				
	2. not carrying this product anymore				
	3. delivering the product as soon as possible				
	4. offering a product replacer	ment			

PART FIVE: READING (ITEMS 21-25)

As a result of hunting, diminishing food supplies and dwindling territory, the number of California condor in the wild numbered just 22 in the early 1980s. Lead poisoning was also a major killer, caused by inadvertently ingesting bullets that hunters left inside dead animals that the enormous birds, which have a wingspan of 9.5ft and weigh up to 25lb, scavenged for food.

Facing imminent extinction, the few remaining wild birds were placed into a captive breeding program in 1987 and slowly released back into the wild starting in the early 1990s. Biologists estimate that the 1,000th and 1,001st chicks hatched in May 2019, but they were only able to confirm their existence over the past several days, because the raptors build their nests inside caves carved into steep, sometimes inaccessible cliffs.

The total living population of California condors now numbers more than 500, with more than half in the wild. The oldest bird being tracked in the condor restoration program is 24, but researchers estimate that California condors can live up to 70 years. They are very gregarious animals who get together in large groups and, like humans, tend to mate for life.

21. What is the main idea of the passage?

- 1. California condors are on the brink of extinction.
- 2. California condors are a large North American flying bird.
- 3. California condor population is on the rise due to a recovery program.
- 4. Biologists work hard to save endangered California condors.

22. In the late 20" century ______

- 1. California condor population has remained unchanged
- 2. California condors nearly became extinct
- 3. the 1000" California condor chick hatched
- 4. California condor recovery program was ended

- 23. What was *NOT* the cause of the death of California condors?
 - 1. lack of food
 - 2. hunting
 - 3. global warming
 - 4. ingesting bullets

24.The word "dwindling" means

- 1. decreasing
- 2. increasing
- 3. consuming
- 4. Removing
- 25. According to the passage, which of the following is *NOT* true?
 - 1. California condors are the longest-living bird in the wild.
 - 2. California condors have a long-life span.
 - 3. California condors gather in flocks.
 - 4. There are more than 250 California condors in the wild.

TEST 9

PART ONE CONVERSAION (ITEMS 1-5)

Choose the most appropriate choice for each question

At the cafe		
Dave : Jack, would you like to join our trip to Thailand?		
Jack : Who do you have on the list already?		
Dave: There are four of us right now, Joe, Tom, Dan and me.		
Jack: Why Thailand, not other countries?		
Dave:1		
Jack: When are you guys planning to go?		
Dave: The second week of September.		
Jack: That's six months from now?		
Dave: Probably two weeks.		
Jack: It seems that you haven't bought the plane tickets. Am I right?		
Dave:3		
Jack: Let me see my schedule first4		
Dave: Sure, but no later than the end of this month so5		

1.)

- 1. We would like to experience authentic Asian cuisine
- 2. The food there is one of the best in the world and it is cheap
- 3. I couldn't find any better alternatives
- 4. Here is our Thailand travel guide

2.)

- 1. When are you planning to go
- 2. How often do you go there
- 3. How long is the light
- 4. How long are you going for

3.)

- 1. Yes, that's right. We have already bought ours
- 2. Yes, that's right. We haven't bought the tickets
- 3. No, we are waiting for you
- 4. No, we haven't bought the ticket

4.)

- 1. Don't forget to remind me
- 2. I will tell you as soon as I possibly can
- 3. Let me book a hotel for you
- 4. It's on me

5.)

- 1. we can book the flight and the hotel at early bird prices
- 2. we don't have to worry about anything
- 3. we can leave earlier
- 4. we can meet each other half way

PART TWO: VOCABULARY (ITEMS 6-10)

Choose the	best answer	for the	blank.
------------	-------------	---------	--------

6.) It is widely	_that reading love for reading to your children every day will help				
them develop a love for	reading.				
1.written	3.referred				
2. assigned	4. believed				
7.) The law made	it military service for Thai men aged 21 to be called up for				
selection for					
1. delicate	3. obligatory				
2. intricate	4. significant				
8.) Animals are vulnerable to loss because of development projects and					
wildfires.					
1. agriculture	3.conservation				
2. atmosphere	4. habitat				
9.) A potentially hazardou	ısis coming close to Earth but many people do not view				
it as a threat because several space objects pass by Earth every year.					
1. Asteroid	3.satellite				
2.planet	4.universe				
10. UV expo	sure can accelerate skin aging and increase the risk of skin cancer.				
1. Valid					
2. Excessive					
3. Immediate					
4. Diligent					

PART THREE: STRUCTURE (ITEMS 11-15)

Choose the best answer.			
11. Owning a pet	a great way to increase your opportunities to socialize and		
prevent loneliness.			
1. Is	2. are		
3. was	4. Were		
11. Owning a pet	a great way to increase your opportunities to socialize and		
prevent loneliness.			
1. ls	3. was		
2. Are	4. were		
12. Manhattan, the center	of New York City, is home to the world's leading		
cultural and commercial a	ctivities.		
1. fnance	3.fnancial		
2. Financing	4.fnancially		
13. Monosodium glutamat	e interacts with our taste buds and enhances the sought-after umami		
taste while	overall sodium intake.		
1. reduce	3.reduced		
2. reducing	4. we reducing		
14. In 2018, traffic fatalities	on US roads reached an estimated 40,000 10,000 were		
connected to drunk driving	g collisions.		
1. which	3. of which		
2. who	4. in which		

15. Influencer marketing is one of the most promising. _____ that brands use to develop engagement and persuade customers to buy the product.

tactic
 tactical
 tactics
 tactically

PART FOUR: READING (ITEMS 16-20)

Read the following passage and choose the best answer for each question.

Dear Professor Anna,

On behalf of all marketers, I would like to thank you for today's session. You gave an excellent workshop on how to be productive. I believe that we all have learned a lot from your session. We are so fortunate that you were able to find the time for our workshop. We hope to apply what we have learned today to our daily life. Being productive is essential because it keeps our mind active and gives us a sense of purpose. In addition, we would like to invite you to give a speech to our audience about how to allocate time efficiently as we would love to know more about this topic which you already mentioned superficially. We hope to join a session from you on this topic. Please confirm your availability for such a session.

Thank you

Helen

16. What is the purpose of this letter?

- 1. To praise Helen for her outstanding session
- 2. To confirm the availability of Professor Anna
- 3. To invite Professor Anna to be a guest speaker
- 4. To elaborate more on how to be productive

17. What is Helen	's occupation?
1. account	tant
2. markete	er
3 professo	nr .

4. Secretary

- 18. What can be implied about Anna?
 - 1. She is a professor.
 - 2. She has a tight schedule.
 - 3. She performed an excellent workshop on how to be productive.
 - 4. She finds how to be productive an interesting topic.
- 19. The word "fortunate" means ______.1. available2. negative
 - 3. lucky
 - 4. permanent
- 20. How did the speaker talk about time allocation?
 - 1. briefly
 - 2. in depth
 - 3. not at all
 - 4. extensively

PART FIVE: READING (ITEMS 21-25)

Read the following passage and choose the best answer for each question.

The Canadian government has announced regulations to reduce patented drug prices it said would save Canadians C \$ 13.2bn (US \$ 10bn) over a decade, overriding heavy opposition from pharmaceutical companies.

The changes are the biggest reform to Canada's drug price regime since 1987. They will save money for patients, employers and insurers including the government at the expense of

drug company profits. They also could eventually cut the earnings of drug makers in the United States, the world's largest pharmaceutical market.

The new rules were largely in line with a December 2017 draft. They came after months of delay prompted speculation the government would back down in the face of industry lobbying or simply run out of time before Canada's October election.

Initially expected to go into effect in January, the regulations were delayed so the government could review feedback. They will now go into force on 1 July, 2020.

- 21. What is the main idea of the passage?
 - 1. The drug industry urges Canada to move against the US drug import plan.
 - 2. Canada's drug supply is threatened.
 - 3. Proposed new drug regulations will hurt all Canadians.
 - 4. Canada announces regulations to cut price of patented drugs.

22. The word "eventually" means						
1. suc	Idenly	2. finally	3. frequently	4. Partially		
23. The word "They" refers to						
	1. Drug pri	ices 3.	The new rules			
	2. Drug ma	akers 4.	Patients, employers	s and insurers		
24. According to the passage, all of the following are true EXCEPT						
1. the new rules are set to take effect in January 2020						
	2. employers will benefit from the new regulations					
	3. the new rules are consistent with a December 2017 draft					
	4. the cos	t of prescripti	on medications will	be lowered		
25. Which stakeholders are negatively affected by this change?						
1. the government						
	2. drug manufacturers					
	3. patients	S				
	1 Incurar					